Well-Being Quote

Keep your eyes on the stars, and your feet on the ground

Ten Tors Training

Dartmoor 13th & 14th January 2024

Training is going well and this was the first weekend that the team were carrying all their kit. We finally had a dry weekend, although it was bitterly cold it was quite firm underfoot, which made walking in the area between Great Kneeset and Row Tor a lot easier as this is normally a very boggy area. The group covered just over 21 miles over the weekend. Well done to all who took part







School Council

The next School Council meeting will be on Tuesday 30th January, p5 in room 4. During this meeting we will be discussing Comic Relief, which is on Friday 17th March. The School Council will be talking about any issues which students would like to raise. If you have anything that you would like the School Council to discuss please either tell your School Council form rep, Mrs Phipps or Miss Goodliff so that we can bring these discussion points to the meeting. Also a reminder that the School Council have short weekly meetings on a Wednesday lunchtime. Thank you, Mrs Phipps

Year 10 Work Experience

Have you sorted out your Work Experience placement yet?

It might seem like ages away, but as time goes on it will become more and more difficult to find placements, as other local schools may be on work experience at the same time and competition for places may be high. Log on to the database to view available placements:

www.ssp.learnaboutwork.net/log-in-student.asp

You will need your pin number for this – if you have lost yours, please come to the office. If you find your own placement which is not already on the database, please collect a New Placement Request form from me and ask your chosen employer to complete it.

Remember if your placement is confirmed, please bring your confirmation letter to the office.

There are still a few consent forms which have not been yet been returned, please return your consent forms by Friday 26th January. If you have lost your form, please come to the office.

The sooner you find a placement, the better!

Mrs Hann, Work Experience Co-ordinator

Student Bulletin 22nd January 2024 - Week 2

Book of the Week

A History of the World in 21 Women by Jenni Murray

They led while others followed. They stood up and spoke out when no one else would. They broke the mould in art, music and literature. Each of them fought, in their own way, for



change. Encompassing artists, politicians, activists, reporters and heads of state from past and present, A History of the World in 21 Women celebrates the lives, struggles and achievements of women who have had a profound impact on the shaping of our world. Jenni's 21 are: Joan of Arc, Artemesia Gentileschi, Angela Merkel, Benazir Bhutto, Hillary Clinton, Coco Chanel, Empress Dowager Cixi, Catherine the Great, Clara

Schumann, Hatshepsut, Wangari Maathai, Golda Meir, Frida Kahlo, Toni Morrison, Margaret Atwood, Isabella of Castile, Cathy Freeman, Anna Politokovskaya, Sirimavo Bandaranaike, Madonna and Marie Curie.

News from MFL

We are offering the following revision / exam preparation sessions to Year 11 students:

Lunchtimes

| | Mme Cot | Mrs Woods |
|--------|----------------------|-----------|
| Week 1 | Tuesday and Thursday | Wednesday |
| Week 2 | Tuesday and Thursday | Wednesday |

After school with Mrs Woods

Monday and Thursdays 15:00-16:30 in M3 (students do not have to stay for the whole time).

MFL speaking practice - next round is taking place the week of 5th February, you will need to have two full topics of conversation prepared; these can be from:

Theme 1- myself, family, friends, hobbies.

Theme 2- where I live and holidays.

theme 3- School and education.

Theme 5- environment and big events.

You can use the same conversation that you prepared for the last round of your speaking exam. Mrs Woods



- 1. Be Respectful
- 2. Be Responsible
- 3. Be Resilient

Lost Property

